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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parks and Gardens Committee held in the Council Chamber at 5.30 pm on Monday 1 February 2016
	Present
	Cllrs: Spear, Bunyard, Miss Beardshall, Bennett, Lucas


	Also in Attendance
	Tracey Lovell (Parish Clerk), Angela Corner (Senior Council Officer), Gary Stainer  (Gardener) - left after PG20/2015/16


	

	PG/17/2015/16
	Apologies
	Received and accepted from Cllrs Mrs Chesters and Withey (indisposed due to medical reasons).


	PG/18/2015/16
	Declarations of
Interest


	None received.

	
	
	

	PG/19/2015/16
	Minutes
	The Committee noted that the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee meeting held on 2 November 2015 had previously been approved and ratified by Full Council.  The Minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

(N/C)

(5.35 pm Cllr Bennett arrived at the meeting)


	PG/20/2015/16
	Poplar Tree Report

	The Committee considered a report from the Parish Clerk and advice received from an independent qualified Arboriculturist regarding the Poplar trees along the river bank adjacent Caen overflow car park.  The report proposed the felling of 21 Hybrid Poplar trees adjacent to the Tarka Trail as they are reaching maturity and are considered a significant risk to the public.  Hybrid Poplars are fast growing, short lived trees and hybridisation normally results in faster growth but less strength in the structure of the timber. The report highlighted that as this species reaches maturity they are known to be prone to failure in the upper crown which could result in larger timber falling on passers-by or users of the car park.  
There are lateral beams positioned over a high risk target area of the car park and public footpath.  Over the past years the Council have had several limbs drop from these trees and during high winds the risk is even greater.  The Council’s Gardener expressed his concerns regarding carrying out the works in a phased approach as the remaining trees would be vulnerable to storm damage resulting in the risk of fallen limbs.
Cllr Lucas expressed his concerns regarding the size of the trees and movement that might occur in the ground especially during high winds.  He proposed that the Council supports the advice received from the Parish Clerk and Gardener and proposed the recommendations in the report.

RECOMMENDED: That:

a. the Council follow the advice of the Arboriculturist and the North Devon Council Landscape and Countryside Officer to fell and replace the trees and 

· to obtain costs to replant with heavy standard mixed species trees

· works to commence after 31 August due to nesting birds

· publicise the proposed works via social media and other means

· to manage the regrowth from the stumps which should help to provide some screening and prevent the need for chemical treatment.
b. the Parish Clerk to consult with all stakeholders including Andy Bell, Service Manager and UNESCO Biosphere Co-ordinator.

c. the Clerk and Parish Council Gardener produce a schedule of works to be sent out to contractors to obtain quotations.  
d. the Council to seek advice on making limb reductions prior to felling.
(N/C)

 

	PG/21/2015/16
	Play Parks
	Annual Risk Assessments and Schedule of Works:
Chaloners Road

The Parish Clerk reported that maintenance to benches, the fence and some of the ground repairs were being done in house or were already progressing.  

The Ash tree roots on the river bank are to be monitored in-house and included in the next tree survey.  

The Clerk recommended immediate repairs to various damaged safety surfaces to help prevent risk of injury to children using the equipment. 
Mowstead Play Park

The Clerk reported that some of the surfaces were damaged and needed immediate repairs.  Other works had already been carried out in-house.
Knowle Play Park

There is currently no gate on the entrance (see item PG/22/2015/16).  The picnic bench needs to be stained.  Council currently removing planted area, level and turf.  All work to be carried out in-house.

RECOMMENDED: That 
a. the Clerk obtains 3 quotes for the immediate repairs required and use Council funds rather than wait for section 106 funding.    
b. To fill puddled areas in-house and apply for section 106 funding for new matting under apparatus and benches which have significant wear.
c. To appoint contractor to supply digger, power barrow and trailer at cost of £80 to remove roots, brambles and soil at Knowle play park.
(N/C)
ROSPA Inspection:
The Clerk proposed that Council instruct an inspection of the play areas in March whilst ROSPA are in the Devon area.

RECOMMENDED: that a ROSPA inspection is booked in March at a cost of £266.



	PG/22/2015/16
	Entrances at Recreation Ground and Knowle Play Park
	Knowle Play Park - The Committee considered recommendations from the Senior Council Officer to improve security at Knowle play park.

RECOMMENDED: that subject to consultation with the users of Knowle Play Park a temporary timber fence and gated access is constructed in-house utilising an existing 12 ft gate at a cost of £212 for the additional timber.  To apply for section 106 funding for railings and a gate for a more long term solution.

(N/C)

Recreation Ground – The Committee considered the cost of fitting railings near the entrance to the recreation ground by the new seating area to help prevent young children running out towards the road.  Maintenance to other entrances were also considered.

RECOMMENDED:  that quotes be submitted to apply for s106 funding for fitting 12 metres of railings close to the new seating area.  That the fixed railing at the far entrance from Exeter Road be removed due to corrosion and the bank tidied up.  That the gate at the far end onto Wrafton Road be maintained in-house.  That the decision to replace the self-closing spring and latch be delegated to the Chair and the Clerk.
(N/C)

	
	

	
	
	Signage - the Committee considered signage for approval regarding the supervision of children.  

RECOMMENDED: that 2 signs are made at a cost of £36 and erected at the entrance to Knowle play park and the entrance to the recreation ground close to the seating area.

(N/C)



	PG/23/2015/16
	Maintenance of County Grass Verges in the Village
	The Parish Clerk reported that the information from Devon County Council had only been received today and that some additional funding has been secured from North Devon Communities Fund.  The minimum number of cuts required by Devon County Council is 4 cuts of the visibility splays per annum.  The Committee considered a schedule proposing 6 cuts from March to October 2016 and reviewed the proposed Urban Highway Grass Cutting Contract which includes qualifications, insurance and health and safety requirements.
RECOMMENDED: That 
a. the Clerk accepts and signs the contract from Devon County Council for the Parish Council to take on the grass cutting for 2016/17 as outlined in the maps provided by DCC.  
b. To invite contractors to quote for the work.  
c. To continue to look into further funding, sponsorship and planting of wildflowers to make future grass cutting sustainable. 
(N/C)



	
	
	The meeting closed at 6.38 pm.






....................................  The Chairman
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